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NOTICE TO THE MARKET 
 

 
Caixa Econômica Federal (“CAIXA”) announces to the Brazilian society, its clients and 
employees, and the market in general that the Board of Directors approved the election of the 
following Vice-Presidents:  
 

• Mr. Marcelo Ângelo de Paula Bonfim for the Vice-Presidency of Government. 
 
Mr. Bonfim was born in Tarumirim/MG, has a bachelor’s degree in Law, a postgraduate degree 
in Civil Procedural Law, an MBA in Public Management, and is a doctoral student in Legal and 
Social Sciences. He held the position of CEO of Minas Gerais Development Bank (BDMG) 
between December 2021 and February 2023. 
 
Mr. Bonfim was a CAIXA employee from November 1989 to December 2021, having held the 
positions of Branch General Manager, Regional Manager, Regional Superintendent and Branch 
Network Superintendent in the Minas Gerais region. 
 

• Mr. Sérgio Eduardo Arbulu Mendonça for the Vice-Presidency of Human Resources. 
 
Mr. Mendonça was born in São Paulo/SP and has a bachelor’s degree and a postgraduate 

degree in Economics. He held the position of Secretary of People Management and Performance 

of the Special Secretariat for Debureaucratization, Management and Digital Government of the 

Ministry of Finance from January to April 2023.  

 
Mr. Mendonça has worked at the Inter-union Department of Statistics and Socio-economic 
Studies – DIEESE from 1981 to 2003 and from 2007 to 2012, at the Human Resources 
Secretariat at the Ministry of Planning from 2003 to 2007 and at the Secretariat of Work Relations 
in the Public Service at the Ministry of Planning from 2012 to 2016. He was President of CAIXA 
Employees’ Pension Fund – FUNCEF in 2016. 
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